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MINUTES

MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

DATE:





December 21, 2016



PLACE:





500 N. Calvert Street








3rd Floor Conference Room









Baltimore, MD 21202

PRESENT:




Diane Cho, Chair









Gary Ey

Paul Edmeades 
Magda Westerhout
                        



Cynthia Shonaiya 









Stephanie Hopkins

OTHERS PRESENT:         Steve Long, Executive Director
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director









Iris Beasley, Board Administrator
                                           Milena Trust, Board Counsel 








Shontae Moore








John Corkill
CALL TO ORDER



Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at ​​​​​​10:04 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion (I) was made by Paul Edmeades, seconded by Cynthia Shonaiya and unanimously carried to approve the October 26, 2016 meeting minutes with no corrections. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Gary Ey provided the status of the following complaints:


15-AR-01 CO sent






17-AR-03 Offer CO



16-AR-13 Waiting for OAH hearing

17-AR-01 Closed



16-AR-14 Investigating





17-AR-04 Closed


16-AR-15 Closed






17-AR-05 Closed


16-AR-16 Pre-charge review



17-AR-06 Investigating


Motion (II) was made by Magda Westerhout, seconded by Stephanie Hopkins and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
APPLICATIONS FOR ARCHITECT REGISTRATION EXAMINATION
The Board approved the following applications for the Architect Registration Examination:

John Hahn


     

     Daniela Martinez
Angela Maxwell  

    

Briana jones
Amy Stunder       

     

Maureen Myers
Jennifer Van der Sloot  


Evan Pheobus
Noel Vigliotta      

     

Nataschu Brooks
Daniel Gue



     

Willia Gaillard

William Starr            


Pierre Lazare
Christopher Woody



Samuel Forman
Christopher Walker



Hantong Jin

A motion (III) was made by Paul Edmeades, seconded by Magda Westerhout and unanimously carried to approve 18 ARE candidates with 2 denials.
OLD BUSINESS

          The Board discussed the different approaches that foreign degrees could be evaluated. They agreed that candidates for the Architectural Registration Examination (ARE) could use NCARB’s Education Evaluation Services for Architects (EESA) program which enables candidates to have their non-accredited degree evaluated to determine if it meets the NAAB education requirements.  The Board agreed to do further research on other evaluation companies. 


Magda Westerhout asked the Board to research NCARB’s Foreign Architects Path to Certification process. Further discussion was tabled by Diane Cho until after a conference call with NCARB. The Board agreed to address the issue after further research.
NEW BUSINESS


The Board discussed a Mutual Recognition Arrangement between NCARB, the Architects Accreditation Council of Australia (AACA) and the New Zealand Registered Architects Board (NZRAB). The agreement would allow qualified architects from New Zealand and Australia to apply for reciprocity through NCARB. It also provides American architects the opportunity to obtain reciprocity in New Zealand and Australia. Milena Trust advised the Board against signing the agreement. The Board tabled the discussion until more research could be done on the qualifications and training of New Zealand and Australian architects. Paul Edmeades requested that this issue be discussed at the next Board meeting.


Paul Edmeades noted that the NCARB Regional Summit will be in March and there will be an NCARB Board meeting in January. The Board was informed that additional members could attend the NCARB Regional Summit. Interested Board members need to inform Steve Long by the first week of January. NCARB will also have a Board meeting preview conference call in January. Diane Cho and Steve Long will represent the Board.


Milena Trust informed the Board that a new bill has been initiated for the North Carolina Dental issue and that Assistant Attorney General Susan Cherry and Commissioner Victoria Wilkins were very pleased with it.
CORRESPONDENCE


The Board addressed a letter from Michael Armstrong, NCARB CEO, requesting that a Board member mentor students participating in the Freedom by Design program at Morgan State University. Gary Ey volunteered his services.

The Board addressed an email sent by Kashfi Kalam requesting that his work

experience in Bangladesh be accepted to satisfy the work requirements in order to take the ARE exam. Under Maryland law ARE candidates must have experience under a licensed Maryland architect. The staff will draft a response to Mr. Kalam.


The Board addressed an email sent by Jacob Herring requesting that his year of study in the Iowa State Master’s program and his year of work experience be accepted in order to take the ARE exam. Under Maryland law ARE candidates with Mr. Herring’s educational background must have four years of work experience under a licensed Maryland architect. The staff will draft a response to Mr. Herring.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT


There was no Executive Director’s Report. 
BOARD COUNSEL’S REPORT


The Board Counsel’s Report was presented during the New Business portion of the meeting.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Gary Ey, seconded by Stephanie Hopkins, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:36 a.m.
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